South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

June 24, 2020
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer
 William Bova - Member


 
Recording:  The meeting was recorded by Dot Ague for her own personal use. 
Public Comment:
None 
Special Orders:
None
New Business:
Brad Frye from Flight Path presented options for satisfying the current sidewalk deferments throughout this ‘Industrial Park’.  The first option designated by red lines illustrated walking paths and walkways over parking lots and throughout the properties. Option 2 was a proposal to use the existing Landings and Taxiway roads with a shoulder to funnel pedestrians throughout this area.  Cross walks were noted in both illustrations.  
Chlebnikow provided background regarding option 2, since his office is located in Lower Allen Township (LAT), which implemented this model.  In LAT, this is primarily used at lunch for walkers due to it being a typical office style industrial park whereas the Flight Path will have children/families involved during sporting events during weekends and evenings. LAT does not allow on street parking. 

The focus of these walkways is to promote safe movement of people from point A to point B.  Frye will discuss these suggestions and comments with the Weavers for further refinement of their options.

Deborah Buckfelder, Palmyra Library Board member commented that requiring sidewalks for the Library parcel would be an unnecessary added financial burden.
A motion was made by Bova, seconded by Custer to nominate Bucks to serve on the joint Municipal Authority and Township search committee for Scott Galbraith’s replacement. Motion carried.

Old Business: 
Eberly provided an update that he is awaiting a proposal from the Hershey Municipal Authority seeking the opportunity to explore transferring various portions of the SLT Municipal Authority functions/tasks to their operations.  Dale Kreider, Chairman of the SLT Municipal Authority has been advised of this inquiry and is awaiting the details of the proposal.
Custer provided a brief update of his recent attendance of the SLT Municipal Authority meeting as they continue to have general discussions about employees, functions, budgets, Mt. Gretna sewer line, etc. Additional joint meetings and discussions are planned. 

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to proceed with the Carriage Park Footbridge permitting process. Motion carried.
Good and Welfare- 

Bucks mentioned the Supervisors would be going into an Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter after the meeting.  The next Board of Supervisors meeting will be on July 14 and the next Workshop meeting on July 29, which will include the first 2021 budget development discussions. 
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bova to adjourn the meeting at 8:16PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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